San Francisco HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Co-Chairs Report

October 9, 2008
Announcements:

A new Morbidity and Mortality Weekly Report (MMWR) titled "Subpopulation Estimates from the HIV Incidence Surveillance System - United States, 2006" was recently published by CDC.
This report provides a more in-depth look at HIV incidence in specific U.S. populations. F or the first time, CDC is able to provide detailed breakdowns of new HIV infections by race/ethnicity, gender, route of transmission, and age.  These findings will allow CDC and its partners to target HIV prevention efforts and to evaluate their impact with more precision than ever before.  The MMWR report and can be accessed on line at http://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/preview/mmwrhtml/mm5736a1.htm.  If you need a hard copy of the report, please contact Eileen at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org.
November HPPC Meeting:  Grant will be in Washington, DC from November 12-14 to attend the National Institute of Health, Behavioral and Social Consequences of HIV/AIDS (NIH/BSCH) meeting to review HIV research and prevention materials.  His attendance at this was scheduled prior to his transition to the DPH
Co-Chair.
November HPPC Meeting Location:  The November 13th HPPC meeting location will be at the Ark of Refuge on 1025 Howard St (@ 6th St), SF.  The meeting time will be from 3-6 pm.  If you have any questions, please contact Betty Chan Lew @ 554-9492.
Update on Development of the 2010 HIV Prevention Plan:  A draft framework for the next prevention plan has been developed and is in the process of being presented to committees for feedback. The draft framework will be reviewed and approved by Steering at the October 23 meeting. If you have any questions, please contact Eileen at Eileen.Loughran@sfdph.org.
Federal, State and City Update:

National AIDS Strategy Voter Toolkit Released:
The Grassroots Mobilization Committee of the Coalition for a National AIDS Strategy (NAS) has released a new voter registration and get-out-the-vote toolkit on the NAS website www.nationalaidsstrategy.org.  This non-partisan toolkit is a critical guide for ensuring the voices of people impacted by HIV are heard this election year.  The kit offers fact sheets on the Call for a National AIDS Strategy and making the AIDS vote count, as well as resources for registering voters, getting out the vote effectively, and giving rides to the polls.
National Latino AIDS Awareness Day is October 15th:
October 15 is National Latino AIDS Awareness Day (NLAAD).  This day marks an opportunity to increase awareness of the disproportionate effects of HIV and AIDS in the Latino community.  NLAAD is also a day to encourage HIV testing and to push for support from public officials and religious leaders.  The Latino Commission on AIDS, the Hispanic Federation, and many other organizations organize this day.  While Latinos only make up about 14% of the U.S. population, they account for 18% of those living with HIV in the United States.
Governor Schwarzenegger signs two new HIV prevention legislations:
AB 1894 (authored by Assembly Member Krekorian) improves and modernizes the way California diagnoses and prevents HIV/AIDS.  It requires all group and individual health insurance plans to pay for an HIV test regardless of whether the testing is related to a primary diagnosis or the patient is showing symptoms.  The legislation is based on the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) recommendation that everyone in the United States (aged 13-64) be regularly tested for HIV to help stop the spread of this disease.  Following passage of last year's AB 682 (Berg), which eliminated the requirement of written informed consent prior to conducting an HIV test, AB 1894 is widely viewed as the critical next step in making routine HIV testing a standard medical practice.
The governor also signed AB 2899 (authored by Assembly Member Portantino) that changes the way HIV testing can be performed in the state.  The bill will allow testing sites to skip prevention education when working with individuals who have previously tested for HIV and are low-risk.  The bill allows sites to determine if an individual can fill out the state’s data collection form on their own, and allows testing sites to target couples and/or small groups with specialized HIV education services and to use video and other formats to provide the education.
Committee Updates:

Membership/Community Liaison Committee:

The committee met on October 2nd to review and discuss the twenty-two new membership applicants that were interviewed by committee members and HPS staff for appointment.  Of those applicants interviewed, seven appointed seats and six alternate seats were recommended to Dr. Mitch Katz, Director of the San Francisco Department of Public Health for Council appointments.  To ensure that the Council membership reaches parity, inclusion, and representation goals while diversifying HPPC membership composition the list below describes the seven newly appointed seats:

	· Latina transwoman, between 40-54 years old

· White transwoman, under 20 years old

· Gay White male, between 55-70 years old

· Gay White male, between 30–39 years old
	· African American gay male , between 50–70 years old
· African American gay male , between 30–39 years old

· Native American female, between 30-39 years old




Each of the new appointments will be joining the Council with exceptionally diverse experience and expertise in HIV prevention.  The new members will start their two-year term on January 2009.  The committee also finalized the New Member Orientation scheduled for Thursday, October 30th from 1:00 – 3:00PM in room 330A of the AIDS Office.  Finally, the committee completed and approved the Membership Profile survey which will be sent out via Survey Monkey by Jenna Rapues.  The next committee meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 6th from 3:00-4:30 PM.
Points of Integration between Prevention and Care (POI) Committee:
The committee met on October 6th and continued discussing Prevention with Positives (PWP) Best Practices.  More specifically, the members reviewed the definition and scope of best practices and continued reviewing PWP interventions – focusing on key components and PWP-specific implementation requirements.  Ed Byrom (former POI Co-chair) resigned from the HPPC, this committee voted to have Michelle Bakken be the Co-chair for the remainder of the year.  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 3rd from 3:00-5:00 PM.
Show Me the Data!  Getting Ready for SF’s Next HIV Prevention Plan:
The committee met on October 2nd and continued to discuss the development of the Priority Setting Model.  The group voted to approve a model with Drivers for the top 3 BRPS, and Co-factors for the other two BRPS.  At the next meeting, the committee will review data to finalize the criteria for drivers.  The next meeting is scheduled for November 6th from 3:30-5:30 PM.
Strategies, Interventions, & Evaluation Committee:
The committee met on October 1st to finalize their presentation on the framework for the HIV status awareness section of the Strategies and interventions chapter of the next plan.  The group will be presenting at the October 9th Council meeting. The committee began discussing structural change for HIV status awareness.  The group will continue their work on structural change at the next meeting.  The next meeting is scheduled for November 5th from 3:30-5:30 PM.
Comments/Questions from September 11th meeting

	Comments/Question 
	Response from HPS

	Expand racial identification for mix race individuals. Allow people to self identify what mixed race they choose to designate.
	This comment was sent to the Evaluation and Counseling, Testing and Linkages units of HPS.

	A question for Show Me the Data committee: What are the challenges around cofactors and drivers?
	This question has been forwarded to the SMTD committee. They will cover the challenges in the year end presentation in December.
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